
Heading the Central Shura Council of the Martyr of the Niche Movement, Sayyid
Ammar Al Hakim Praises the Achievements of the Security Forces and the

Popular Crowd and Thanks the Martyr of the Niche Members for their Efforts to
Give Success to the Hussaini

    Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim, head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, praised the efforts of

the Martyr of the Niche members in holding and giving success to the Hussaini rituals and

holding the Tasu’a celebration. His eminence considered this a clear message to terrorism and

ISIS, indicating that ISIS is a danger that has united everyone by threating them. He stressed

the need to accumulate all the positives so that we don’t get back to the crisis, by

implementing the governmental platform, forming ad hoc committees and sustaining right policies

to ensure harmony. Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim called to establish a continuous dialogue between the

center and the region and to consider real solutions for everyone’s interest, praising the

victories achieved in Jurf Al Sakhr and Baiji as they showed us that the initiative is in our

hands.

This came when his eminence was heading the extended central shura council held at his office

in Baghdad on Monday, November 10, 2014.

    His eminence hoped for a détente in the Iranian nuclear issue in view of the effect it has

on the regional stability. He also insisted on fighting corruption and choosing the most

competent, highlighting the importance of serving the people and competing on the basis of

service provided to the country and the citizens.


